
 

 
Spring Term  

Chevening (St Botolph’s)  
CE Primary School Newsletter No 18 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

As promised in an earlier edition of our 

Newsletter, we are pleased to share some of 

the findings from our children’s survey about 

Early Morning Club (with thanks to Abbie 

and Tristan). 

As well as ICT being a favourite activity, it’s 

great to see the children using and applying 

their computing skills for a practical task!  

 

This afternoon, Carolyn and June from 

“Their Voice” charity, reminded the children 

of the difficulties and dangers that refugees 

face when powerful individuals control their 

choices and lifestyles.  Class 5 impressed 

us all with their recent written and art work 

responding to the need to support “Their 

Voice” 

 

If you’re looking for something different to do 

this weekend, why not join in the RSPB Big 

Garden Birdwatch—more details at https://

www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/

birdwatch/  Alternatively, take inspiration 

from Chartwell’s outside art trail and develop 

your own paintings to form a trail for your 

garden!  

www.chevening.kent.sch.uk  On Twitter @CeChevening 

Chevening Road, Chipstead, Sevenoaks, KENT, TN13 2SA 

Harrison B & Joshua R            

PERSEVERANCE 
R For not giving up when they 

found their Literacy work 

tricky 

Ben C                    
RESPECT 

1 Always ready to learn and 

respecting others 

Charlie B                
RESPECT 

2 Always respectful to teach-

ers and classmates 

Zac B                   
HONESTY 

3 For always being so forth-

coming and happy to share 

the truth 

Holly R-Y                 
COURAGE 

4 For settling in so well during 

her first few days at 

Chevening 

Ana & Her Mum   
COMPASSION                     

5 For translating a book of 
affirmation into another lan-
guage for us  

James D              

RESPECT 

6 For always displaying re-

spect towards his learning 

Christian Values 

Friday 24th January 2020 

With best wishes,  

Miss Minnis 

Peer Mediators                                           

Special Report by Charlotte & Kiana 

Each week, staff recognise children who they find have 

displayed a particular value in different ways. 

At lunchtime and playtime we have a system called Peer Mediation. 

This is where we help people to solve their arguments, and for peo-

ple to understand the problem. We have Class 6 mediators: Kiana, 

Charlotte, Grace, Evie, Flossie, Freddie, Scarlett, Austin, Caleb, 

Oliver, Lucas and Elsie. These 12 people have been trained by a 

professional mediator from Sevenoaks Council. When people come 

to us for help, we listen to both sides of the story,  try to help them 

understand how the other person is feeling in the situation and let 

them decide how to sort the problem out. We will be there any time 

you need us!  

https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/birdwatch/
https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/birdwatch/
https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/birdwatch/
http://www.chevening.kent.sch.uk


Class R had have been exploring the 
book 'Naughty Bus' by Jan and Jerry 
Oke. They re-created Naughty Bus' 
adventures in the beans, forest, city 
and sea! 

Class R 

Class 5 took inspiration from the children’s book 

about human rights called ‘We Are All Born Free’ to 
make some illustrations for our own book called ’12 
Affirmations’. We found out that ‘Their Voice’ like to 
give people a sheet with 12 affirmations to help them 
to see themselves in a new, positive light after they 
have been rescued from modern slavery. We thought it 
would be good to illustrate these and make a book 
which could be printed and given, or sent as a digital 
copy. We are learning how to do this on ‘Lulu’. Why 
not have a look at some of the other books Chevening 
has published using this link? http://www.lulu.com/
spotlight/Chevening  

Class 5 

Class 4 have been using mixed media to 
create Ancient Egyptian Headdresses.  

Class 4 

Class 3 were given the exciting 
challenge of creating their very 
own class Stone Age cave paint-
ing in Art, under the gentle guid-
ance of Mrs Bates.  

It involved a lot of collaborative 
creativity and attention to de-
tail, but luckily all the hard work 
paid off as an absolute master-
piece was produced! 

Class 3 



The Year 3/4 swimming gala on Wednesday 
was a fantastic event with all 8 children swim-
ming several lengths of Sevenoaks School’s 
25m pool.  

The team all did amazingly well in their races, 
put 100% effort in and worked as a fantastic 
team during the relays.  Special mention goes 
to Sasha Paris Moore, coming first in her but-
terfly race. Isla Black came second in her 
breaststroke race and Ivy was the first Year 3 
to finish in her Front Crawl race! A great after-
noon and some well deserved badges earned.  
Thank you to all the parents who brought/
collected the children and supported. 

Well done Team Chevening!  

Y3/4 Swimming Gala 

Act of Worship News 

This week’s focus has been on Jesus pre-

paring for His ministry. We started by look-

ing at the role of John the Baptist, teaching 

the people that the Messiah would come. 

We looked at the story of Jesus’ baptism 

and noted that this is recorded in all four 

gospels (Matthew, Mark, Luke and John).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When reflecting on the importance of the 

event, one child commented that the Trinity 

is clearly shown: God’s voice is heard, after 

Jesus has been baptised and the Holy Spirit 

is seen in the form of a dove. Great under-

standing! 

Perhaps you have attended baptism ser-

vices, or been baptised as a child or adult. 

Please share your experiences, so we can 

explore the meaning of baptism. 

Maths Workshop 

Mr Qureshi’s Maths Workshop for parents/carers 
will be held 9-10am on Thursday, 30th January 
in the Room of Requirement.  

All parents are welcome to come along, whichev-
er year group your child is in.  

We will be looking at using objects, drawings 
and jottings to sup-
port work; as well as 

some of the different 
elements of mathe-
matics such as: re-
call, fluency, reason-
ing, and investigat-
ing.  

Please email the 
school office if you 
would like to attend.  
We hope to see you there.  

Once again, the Picture News discussion 

follows an online-safety theme: Can you ever 

trust what you view online?  Learning how to 

distinguish between truth and lies is a vital 

life-skill for us all, especially when famous 

voices are used to manipulate opinion. 

Definitely an important topic to discuss with 

your family!  

Please see page for the full article. 

Calling All Artists!                        

For details, visit www.https://

youngartists.royalacademy.org.uk/ 

Artwork by 

Johnnie P, 

Y3 



Dates Ahead Class Attendance 

Regular and punctual attendance ensures that 

everyone benefits from all that is on offer in 

school—socially, emotionally and 

academically, now and into the future.  

 Weekly       

Attendance 

Year to Date 

Attendance 

Class R 96.4% 97.1% 

Class 1 99.3% 97.5% 

Class 2 99.2% 97.8% 

Class 3 100% 98.5% 

Class 4 94.6% 97.4% 

Class 5 98.1% 96.8% 

Class 6 96.5% 97.4% 

Whole School 96.6% 96.9% 

www.chevening.kent.sch.uk 

Chevening Road, Chipstead, Sevenoaks, TN13 2SA—Contact tel: 01732 452895 

Excellent >97%:  Celebration of excellent     

attendance 

Good 95-97%: Note of good attendance 

Poor <95%: Alert to poor & worrying     

attendance 

Date Event 

27th January Sportshall Athletics Y5 & Y6 

3:30 - 6:00 pm 

29th January Sportshall Athletics Y3* & Y4 

3:30 - 6:00 pm                    
*selected Y3 

30th January Maths Workshop for parents -   

9—10am - Please let the office 

know if you would like to attend 

31st January PTA School Disco - KS1 4:15 -

5:45 pm; KS2 6-7:30 pm 

3rd February Love to Dance at Stag Theatre

- Tickets go on sale - Details 

TBC 

3rd February Alternative Sports Festival  - 

Details TBC 

6th February Young Voices at the O2 

11th February Internet Safety Talk at Stag 

Theatre Y5 - Details TBC 

13th February Class 4 trip to Tutankhamun 
Exhibit - Details to follow 

17th - 21st Feb Half-Term 
PTA News - Spring Ball -   

Tickets still available!  

EMC & Activ8 

There are still places available at Early Morning 

Club (EMC) and After School Club (Activ8).  EMC 

runs from 8:00 - 8:45 am and is just £3.75 and Ac-

tiv8 runs from 3:15 - 5:30 pm and provides a light 

tea at a cost of £11.50. 

http://www.chevening.kent.sch.uk



